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ñDo not be afraid... he has risenò 

Outstanding Sixth Form Results Author Lindsey Barraclough  

visits the school 
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Ryanôs Ramblingséééfrom the Chaplainôs Desk Easter 2017 
As we come to the end of an extremely busy term I must say it has been very tough and hard going with the 

outside influences of the election of the Trump Presidency, Brexit and the ensuing tension that all this brings on 

us. To say nothing of the fact that we have exams round the corner. Our senior students have a task in hand! We 

wish them all the best in these days of hard study and preparation.  

 

However, three major moments cloud my head and heart. The first is the drought taking a firm grip in the East 

of Africa. The Lenten experience is nothing compared to what our brothers and sisters are suffering there at the 

moment.  All over the Church CAFOD is making special appeals to come to their aid. The Church shows its 

care and love for all people. What galls me is that we can send robots to Mars in search of water and we cannot figure out how to get it 

where it is needed on earth. On the other hand when it comes to OIL, sure, no problem! Vast pipelines from one corner of the world to 

another.  

 

Another moment was the rather sudden death of Martin McGuinness, former Deputy Minister in Northern Ireland. To some he will 

remain a former terrorist and to others a freedom fighter. Much has been and will continue to be written about this man. People will 

make up their own minds and will judge him as they see fit. Perhaps the ñlegacy of peaceò he has tried to leave behind will be the better 

judge.  

 

Some people were killed and injured in one of the worldôs most high profile locations last Wednesday. Some people were killed and 

injured in close proximity to the UK Parliament, in the nationôs capital. Or, to focus on the irreducible core of the matter, free of 

geographical considerationsé some people were killed and injured. Someoneôs parent, brother, sister, friend or child was killed or 

injured. Yes, people die and are injured all over the world all of the time, often in greater numbers and truly appalling 

circumstances. Hopefully, no matter what your nationality, race, or religion, and no matter whether you are a unionist, nationalist, 

opportunist, point-scorer, ñzoomerò or outright roaster, at least one of the above points will have registered with your basic humanity.  

 

Some good people lost their lives or had them utterly changed that day. Other good people will have been traumatised after simply 

turning up for work, or paying a visit to one of the worldôs great cities.  It is horribleé we donôt know the whys and wherefores of that 

dayôs attack, and I for one am happy to await the outcome of investigation and due process. I expect those in authority to leave no stone 

unturned, and I hope that elected bodies and the press will hold them to account without fear or favour. I hope you feel something 

similar. Our thoughts are with everyone affected by this incident, and with others suffering around the world. That said, my heart bleeds 

for all the atrocities that are taking place; from drought stricken African to a society that brings about the need for freedom fighters. Are 

we not all created equal and are we not all one in the eyes of a loving and merciful God? I believe we are and I live by that belief, I 

hope. I try never to judge; I try to treat everyone I meet with the utmost respect and I know that here in Bishop Douglass we strive to be 

inclusive in every sense.  

 

So, why canôt we help end the drought in Africa; why canôt we allow everyone the freedom to be free and what makes me think I have 

the right to impose my views on my brothers and sisters?  The desert experience of Jesus allowed him to see himself clearly. Taking 

Jesus as our example we can go into the desert, the place of aloneness, a place of dryness and look into the depth of ourselves; into the 

core of our being and with Jesus reject what imprisons us, what keeps us lukewarm and indifferent, so that like him and with him we 

can serve all those who make up our world and the God who made us. It is so much better this way than living lives of fear and 

uncertainty. Together, we can make a difference. Native American wisdom tells us that when all the fish are eaten and the last animal 

has been killed; when the forests are all dried and dead only then will we realise that we cannot eat money! So my dear friends I can 

only repeat; together, we can make a difference. Letôs make it so. 

 

Every blessing to you and yours this coming Holy Week and Easter. 

 

Fr. Kevin S.X.  

 

An Easter Message 
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I am indebted to Father Kevin for his Easter message.   Together we can make a 

difference!  During Lent we have been collecting on the morning gate to support the 

vital work of Catholic Children's Society, I am very grateful to parents and students 

for their generous contributions.   Concurrently, Year groups have been asked to 

donate Easter Eggs that we can then pass on to Nazareth House and Oak Lodge 

Special School to ensure that young and old have a treat at Easter time.  

 

Students in the upper years have had the added pressure of preparing for forthcoming 

public examinations.    We have just finished a successful set of mock examinations, 

these augur well for the examinations starting mid-May.  However the extra sessions 

organised over Easter are vital to ensure continued progress, my thanks to all the 

staff are freely giving up their time.  Once again, it has been all-change in education 

with new syllabuses and examination formats at both GCSE and A level.   For the 

first time, some GCSE examinations are being  graded 9 to 1 with 9 being the top 

grade. A Level examinations have been decoupled from the AS, meaning a return to 

the old days when all assessment is at the very end of the course.  It is difficult to 

predict with any certainty how these changes might affect us.   

 

Highlights of this term are many and varied. We were delighted to be presented by a certificate by our MP Mike 

Freer for our A level progress grades being in the top 25% of the country . Science week saw a plethora of 

exciting activities, including a visit by the urban zoo which excited everyone including the staff.  Ms Greer 

bravely agreed to a python being wrapped around her neck.   World Book Day saw our staff getting into the 

literacy spirit and dressing as one of their favourite Victorian characters much to the amusement of pupils.  Our 

sporting achievements seem to have reached new heights with wins for Year 7  and Year 10 both year groups 

becoming the basketball champions of Barnet.  For the first time in many years our year 11ôs are through to the 

final of the Barnet football cup.  To my delight the Year 9ôs managed to win one football match after a series of 

defeats since September ï perseverance has brought reward.   I am grateful to staff who have organised many 

trips and activities which add a welcome dimension to the breadth of our educational provision. These include 

field trips, Art trips and the continuation of our retreat programme and special themed days e.g. National 

Numeracy Day.    

 

We are very sorry that Mrs Nelson is moving on after 15 years at the school, Mrs Nelsonôs contribution has been 

immense and includes her pastoral work, her contribution to Drama and organisation of Wider Horizons Week to 

name but three salient job roles.  I am delighted for her that she is moving onwards and upwards in her career, 

becoming Deputy Headteacher at St Aloysius in Highgate.  Ms Binz will be taking over as the new Head of Year 

7. Mrs Evans in the science department starts her maternity leave and we wish her well.   

 

My thanks to parents for their continuing support and may I take this opportunity to wish you a happy and holy 

Easter.  

 

Martin Tissot 

Headteacher 

Headteacherôs Message 
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From the Editor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
We are pleased to present to you another terms worth of hard work and effort in this, the 

Easter edition of the Douglass. So many exciting things have been taking place in and 

around the school and we hope this magazine gives you a flavour of that. Year 11-13 

students have just completed their second round of mock exams and we anticipate 

another set of fantastic GCSE and A level results this summer. 

 

Asides from the academic, students and staff have also made time for NSPCC Number 

Day, World Book Day , STEM week and many other activities that you will read about in 

the coming pages. 

 

I would like to introduce you specifically to two Year 12 students, Ferdaous and Leah 

(below). They will be assisting as sub-editors in forthcoming editions of the Douglass and 

they have both written articles within this issue. I am really excited to be working with 

them! May I take this opportunity to say a huge thank-you to all that have contributed to 

the Easter edition. Wishing everybody a happy, enjoyable and peaceful Easter holiday!

          Miss Wilkhu, 

Assistant Headteacher, 

Head of Sixth Form.  

Leah Aston 12S 

Ferdous Boukhetala 12S 

ñFrom a young age Literature has been a passion of mine. The first 

book I ever read was Harry Potter and from the first page I was 

hooked on the idea of a fantasy world created by pure imagination. 

My passion for reading and writing continued into my later teens 

and has materialised as journalism. The Douglass is my first 

opportunity to publish some of my work. Iôm excited to have a taste 

of what my adult career could be like writing and editing for a 

larger magazine or newspaperò. 

ñIôm Leah and ever since I was a little girl I have had an obsession with 

writing and reading literature. I still remember the time I felt when I first 

walked into a book shop and that feeling still stays with me today. 

Through the Douglass I wish to improve my writing skills and delve 

further into my passion for literature. I hope to use this as an outlet for 

my passion during my busy sixth form yearsò.  
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RE - Catholic Life of the School  

The Ten Ten theatre company visit 

 

The R.E department have been very busy this term! It 

started with a visit from the award winning óTen Tenô 

Theatre Company who delivered ócinema-in-

educationô sessions to multiple year groups over the 

course of the day.   

 

Below is an account from a Year 9 student on the dayôs 

events. 

 

ñThey delivered a cinema education session teaching 

us about relationships and sex. They gave the whole of 

my year group an experience like no other, allowing us 

to gain an understanding of the difficulties we may 

face throughout our teenage and adult lives. It taught 

me how to avoid difficult situations, drawing upon the 

Christian messages instilled throughout the Bible, 

linking this to relationships and sex. I really enjoyed 

how they portrayed an important message through a 

play, as this sensitive topic is not easy to explain to a 

group of young adults. It was an amazing production 

and I would suggest that all young adults should be 

visited by the Ten Ten Theatre Company.ò   

Monique Hart 9C. 

Flame: 10, 000 reasons 

 

On Saturday 11th March 2017, a group of students from 

Years 10-13 travelled to Wembley Arena to take part in 

the Flame - the Catholic Youth concert.  

 

Wearing our red T-Shirts with pride we sang hymns 

and gospel tunes; listened to moving testimonies from 

refugees around the world; supported the work 

of CAFOD and prayed with Cardinal Vincent Nichols.  

 

We even had the privilege of hearing Mat Redman 

singing the classic song, 10,000 reasons.  It was a 

fantastic day, where we felt a sense of community with 

other young Catholics around the United Kingdom.  

Ash Wednesday Service 

As usual, our annual Ash Wednesday service, hosted by our very own Father Kevin, was a huge success allowing 

pupils to reflect on the importance of their own personal Lenten journey, encouraging pupils to repent and reflect 

on the Gospel messages. Throughout this Holy season, students have been completing the Sacrament of 

Reconciliation, giving them the opportunity to atone with God. Following this, our daily óTwo Minutes for Jesusô 

during lunchtime has seen numerous students dedicating two minutes of their busy day to 

prayer and reflection. Within our Key Stage 3 R.E lessons, we made our way to the prayer 

garden and completed the Stations of the Cross. On top of all this, there is a daily penny 

collection where pupils are encouraged to give spare change towards the óCatholic 

Childrenôs Societyô. Not to mention the great Easter egg collection for the elderly at 

Nazareth House and the pupils of Oak Lodge.  
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Sixth Form News  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The students and staff at Bishop Douglass School were delighted to receive a certificate from ALPs for having 

achieved outstanding sixth form results three years in a row. 

 

ALPs (Advanced Level Performance System) is used by a large percentage of sixth form schools and colleges and 

sets aspirational targets for students based on their prior attainment.  Both A level and Vocational results have 

placed the school in the top 25% of schools nationally for value-added progress made. The certificate was 

presented to the school by MP Mr Mike Freer who congratulated staff and students and thanked them for their hard 

work and diligence. The school continues to grow from strength to strength and is on track to achieve another set of 

fantastic sixth form results this summer. GCSE Progress 8 results for the school also placed the school in the top 

10% nationally last year.  

Tisloh Danboyi 13A Head Boy, Charlotte Moore 13A Head Girl and MP Mr Mike Freer. 
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Sixth Form News  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are particularly pleased to write that some of our students have received offers from universities with 

world class reputations including Imperial College; University College London (UCL ); Kings College 

(KCL);  and the  LSE. We should therefore  particularly congratulate Rewayda Adbulahi 13A;  

Weronika Bargiel 13A;  Lance Castro 13W; our Head Boy  Tisloh Danboyi 13A;  Dayna Isaac 13A;  

John  Marulanda13A;  Emmanuel Omose 13M; Noah Omose 13M;  Tyvon Osafo- Addo 13A;  

Linia Pilokauma 13F;  Sheldon Reid 13A;  Ioannis Siveri 13F  and Raabiya Soyler 13A.   Head Girl 

Charlotte Moore 13A has also been offered and accepted a place at Edinburgh to study Medical 

Sciences and Dayna Isaac 13A has been offered a place at University of Leeds to study medicine. 

 47% of our university applicants have received offers from the prestigious Russell Group universities. 

We congratulate all 54 of our Year 13 students who have been offered places at the universities of their 

choice ï thatôs 79 % of our Year 13 year group. 

 

 Our students not applying to university are applying for apprenticeships and college training courses and 

we wish them every success as well. 

 

The time has now come for them to be applying to Student Finance for the loans to fund their time at 

university. 

 

Thanks goes to all the staff that have supported the UCAS process by reading and advising on studentsô 

personal statements and writing supportive academic references. This is crucial to students receiving 

offers of places at their university of choice for September 2017. 

 

Miss S. Chisholm 

UCAS Coordinator 

 

 

University Applications Update 2017 

Applications to UCAS for university places for September 

2017 are complete. Our students are receiving offers from 

some of the best universities in the country and are spoilt 

for choice! 

 

Students are receiving offers to study degrees in a wide 

range of subjects from English Literature; History; Law; 

Nursing; Biomedical Sciences and Architecture. This 

shows the wide range of interests and talent in the Sixth 

Form at Bishop Douglass School. 
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Sixth Form News 

 

When we first heard that there was going to be a UCAS University fair in the middle of our busy exam schedule, 

most of us were filled with trepidation at the sudden distraction from our revision.  

 

There were some of us, however, who saw it as a day off. A chance to replenish on sleep while we travelled the 

long distance to Brunel University, accompanied by our very friendly coach driver named Sam. 

 

However, by the end of the day when we lugged our University prospectuses home in our free tote bags we were 

tired, yes, but we were buzzing with the excitement to start our new journey, the next step of our lives. 

Brunel University is located in Uxbridge. It's a campus university, and it's buzzing with life from its large library 

and cafes to the student ambassadors who were waving their foam fingers- directing us to the registration.  

Upon arriving, we were greeted by smiley security guards and after thanking the coach driver, we departed into 

the enormous sports hall where our future sat in the form of stands with affectionate, bubbly university staff 

standing behind them.  

 

They were immensely helpful, handing out prospectuses and asking question such as 'What do you want to study?' 

Or 'Are you Interested in any further information?'  

 

One staff member from Goldsmiths University told me of her personal struggles with dyslexia, and I think of her 

as an inspiration for many students who think they cannot go to university, perhaps because they feel they do not 

have the intellectual capability to do so.  

 

Yet it wasn't just the staff that were friendly, the other students who attended were also - smiling and handing 

prospectuses to those who couldn't reach through the crowds at the stands.  

 

The fair wasn't just for those who were completely decided on their degrees either. A friend of mine - April - 

originally wanted to study 'History of Art' and she left with a change of heart, now wanting to do Architecture and 

Interior Design or furniture design. Another friend - Ferdaous - didn't even want to go to university. After the 

UCAS fair, she left wanting to do Music and was filled with the hope for a bright and creative future.    

Although the fair was very busy, it was a wonderful experience (and not just because we received free highlighters 

and light up pens either). The UCAS fairs have been described as a 'google search of universities' ranging from 

business to visual effects. From Dentistry to Dance and from Maths to the Royal Air Force. It was an educational 

enlightenment, and if I could go again I definitely would (maybe grab some more free packs of post-it-notes on 

the way out also). 

 

By Leah Aston 12S. 
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Sixth Form and the Community 

The top team from left to right:  Head Boy Tisloh Danboyi 13A; Head Girl Charlotte Moore 13A; 

Deputy Head Boy  John Marulanda 13A and Deputy Head Girl Rewayda Abdulahi 13A.  

 

The top team have been instrumental in running the schools community endeavours this academic year. The 

monthly tea dances for local senior citizens are always popular and well attended. Here are a few words from 

the top team outlining how they found their experiences this year.  

 

ñThe lower school pupil mentoring regime has improved my communication skills as well as openness and 

respect towards others. I also volunteer, on a weekly basis, for Age UK through which I teach the elderly how 

to use modern technology; I now understand the value of knowledge in technology i.e. simply knowing how to 

send an email. This has generally taught me how to deal with people of different competencies and left me 

with greater patience and care.ò ï Tisloh M Danboyi (Head Boy).  
 
ñI plan, prepare and participate in the tea dance, held monthly, for the sake of the enjoyment of our local 

elderly residents.  It is a wonderful sight to see the passion for dance that still remains (in full swing) for a 

solid two hours! Apart from being a way to cope with the pressures of my busy school week, the tea dance 

has given be an opportunity to develop my skills of leadership and delegation as Head Girl. 

The elderly always have stories to tell!ò ï Charlotte Moore (Head Girl). 

Georgi Ivanov 13M 

Georgi Ivanov 13M has led on the weekly ICT sessions with local senior citizens run in partnership with Age 

UK Barnet. He has been superb in his skill and organisation. We commend all of our Year 13 volunteers for 

their dedication and hard work in all that they do for the school and wider community.  

ñAs a volunteer for the Age UK program, I help older people learn to use 

technology in their everyday life ï connecting to their relatives across the world 

and easing tasks in everyday life. The program has given me an appreciation for 

skills Iôve picked up throughout my childhood using technology and a greater 

awareness of my social responsibility. Iôve also enjoyed supporting the 

Wednesday Tea Dance, where we set up spaces for older people to dance jazz 

and salsa.ò   John Beltran (Deputy Head Boy). 


